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Additional Child Care Waivers

The Connecticut Office of Early Childhood (OEC) provides the foll i ation in response
to the limiting and suspension of fingerprinting services provided barracks and

homes.

On March 17, 2020 Governor Ned Lamont issue t . included a
provision suspending required fing inting
the spread of the COVID-19 virus. The'OEC rec
their household members, and employe gerprints as required

The OEC is prioritizing child care ava - rkers as the State responds to the

COVID-19 pandemic. To supportit iti ital and nursing home staff,
modification to licensing i i ate new temporary child care operations at

these faciliti

nd their household members are not required to submit
rposes of criminal history records checks, which are

performed by the OEC are modified to remove fingerprint-supported state and
national criminal history records checks for the duration of the declared state of
emergency. The OEC will continue to conduct searches of state and national sex
offender registry records, Connecticut Child Abuse and Neglect Registry records, and
criminal records available through the Connecticut Judicial Branch based on an
individual’s name and date of birth. Any new hiring of child care staff members or child
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care licensure that occurs during the declared state of emergency without a criminal
history records check will require the submission of fingerprints so that a full
comprehensive background check may be completed when the declared state of
emergency ends. [General Statutes §§ 19a-80 (c), 19a-87b (c), and 17b-749k, and §§
19a-79-4a (b) (1) and 19a-87b-6 (f) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies.]

A child care license is not required for programs providing child care services, as defined
by General Statutes § 19a-77, which are administered by a hospital licensed in
accordance with General Statutes § 19a-491 and pursuant to §19-13-D4 of the
Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, or a chronic a onvalescent nursing home
or rest home with nursing supervision licensed in accordancewith General Statutes §
19a-491 and pursuant to § 19-13-D8 of the regulations, provided the program providing
child care services is operated on the grounds of such hos
exclusively for children whose parents or legal guardians a
home, the parents or legal guardians remain on the i




